

38 Liberty Street | Concord, NH 03301-2934 Telephone 603.225.0811 | Fax 603.226.2187 | www.sau8.org

Kathleen A. Murphy
Superintendent

John Fabrizio

Assistant Superintendent Student Services

Kimberly Yarlott

Assistant Superintendent Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment

Jack Dunn

Business Administrator

Michele Garon

Director Human Resources

Matt Cashman

Director Facilities & Planning

Terry Crotty

Director Transportation

Donna Reynolds

Director Food Service

Janine Richards

Student & Staff Wellness

May 2, 2023

Dear Mr. Gill,

On behalf of the Concord School Board, I am pleased to report that last evening May 1<sup>St</sup> the bord voted to support the request of \$70,950 for the purpose of developing a master plan and analysis of existing conditions at Memorial Field. This amount represents one/half of the district's commitment for the initial phase of the of the project.

The board members expressed appreciation for the collaboration between the city and the school department and we are ready and able to assist with this effort. They recognize this work will take time but look forward to participating at the hearings to provide public input.

Thank you for helping to make this happen and please do not hesitate to reach out to my office for any assistance you may need.

Best regards,

Kathleen A. Murphy

Superintendent of Schools

Cc. Tom Asbell Concord City Manager
James Richards President Concord School Board
Jack Dunn Business Administer Concord School District